REPORT OF THE PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE

January 18, 2006 at Sherwood Recreation Center

Meeting Attendees:

Commissioners: Mary Beatty (6a05)
Resident Committee Members: Stephanie Nixon, Chair, Michael Seneco, and Mark Laisch

Committee Members Not Present:  Raphael Marshall

Others: Residents from ANC6a05 and 02, and Alphonso Coles, MPD

Stephanie Nixon opened the meeting at 7:10 p.m. 

Follow-up about Maury Elementary School:
Ms. Nixon reported that the letter was sent.  Michael Seneco noted that he lives in the area, arrives at home late in the evening and never has seen any illegal activity on the school grounds.  There was agreement that the school fence situation needed to be improved.
Law Enforcement Resource Allocations:  Commissioner Beatty noted that a resident from her district has raised issues related to the allocation of MPD resources and decisions to pursue convictions for criminal activity.   She reported that she has communicated the concern to Commander Groomes and requested that the Committee look into these issues.  Ms. Nixon stated that she has heard similar concerns.  Mr. Seneco suggested that we request more information from MPD regarding arrests and resource distribution, as well as an explanation of and data regarding the papering decision process from the U.S. Attorney’s office and the juvenile prosecutors for PSAs 102 and 103.  The goal of this activity is to determine what action might be recommended that can improve the number and success rate of convictions for illegal activity. 
Follow-up regarding Rosedale Citizens Alliance:

Ms. Nixon briefly explained the background regarding the Rosedale Citizens Alliance and their plans for their scheduled Meet and Greet and follow-up meeting.  Mr. Laisch asked about the overall goal of these activities and whether an agenda has been developed for the meetings.  Mr. Seneco suggested that the group engage in a detailed planning process to identify several key issues the group wants addressed, because they may only have one opportunity to meet with area leaders regarding these public safety issues.  Mr. Seneco offered to assist Ms. Nixon in an effort to help the group.  Ms. Nixon announced that the Rosedale Citizens Alliance initiative will be on the agenda of the next PSA 103 meeting as Partnerships for Problem Solving with Civic Leaders.  The PSA meeting will take place February 8, 2006 at 7 pm at Miner Elementary School.

Mission and Goals of the Committee:
Mr. Laisch presented draft mission statement and goals.  Commissioner Beatty stressed the importance of finding a focus for the Committee, separate from that of the PSA system and other organization, and encouraged the Committee to produce recommendations for the ANC.  Mr. Seneco suggested changing goal 3 related to collaboration with the PSAs.  The draft goals were approved, as amended, for recommendation to the ANC.
Committee Membership:

Ms. Nixon stated that there will be possible addition to the Committee’s membership next month and suggested action to increase representation from other parts of the ANC.  Mr. Seneco offered to draft a letter to the ANC requesting additional members for the Committee.  The Committee agreed that such a letter should be presented (see attached letter.)
Request for Action by the ANC:
1. Approval of draft Committee mission and goals.

2. Consideration of letter requesting members from unrepresented SMDs.
The meeting adjourned at 8:50 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by Mark Laisch.
